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TOYOTA T-TEN TECHNOLOGY 
ADVISORY COMMITTEE MINUTES

Tuesday, May 17, 2016
2:00 p.m. – 4:00 p.m.
Clark College - Joan Stout Hall, room 112
Members Present: Dave Griffin, Vancouver Toyota; Scott Morris, Toyota Motor Sales; David Powell, Gresham Toyota; Aric Savage, Ron Tonkin Toyota; Grant Lord, Gresham Toyota; Andrew Hume, Toyota
Guest: Bryce Baulig, Toyota of Portland
Clark College: Mike Godson, Professor; Jason Crone, Toyota T-TEN Coordinator & Instructor; Cathy Sherick, Assoc. Director of Instructional Programming & Innovation; Nichola Farron, Secretary Senior - Advisory Committees
As the position of Committee Chair was vacant at the opening of the meeting, and in the absence of a Vice Chair, committee member Scott Morris called the meeting to order at 2.15pm and introductions were made.  
The minutes of December 15, 2015 were presented for vote.  After some minor changes, the motion to approve the minutes was proposed by Scott, seconded by David and unanimously approved.

Office of Instruction Updates

Cathy Sherick made a brief update to the group: the Academic plan is now online and available to view.  Focusses on a guided pathway for students to give them a set direction to help ensure success and completion.

In addition, a demonstration of the Career Coach portal was made to demonstrate a tool for students to use as they consider career options and the certificates and qualifications Clark can offer to help them be successful.

Department Report

Roster - Mike explained to the Committee that, in order to effectively support the program there needs to be a solid structure.  As such, the College needs the dealer’s help in ensuring we are maintaining a current roster of committee members.
In addition, a new Committee Chair needs to be elected following the departure of Steve Schumacher: Kerrie’s term as Vice Chair is still continuing.  In addition, Mike reiterated that it is important the committee aim for a 50/50 representation between employers and employees
Mike outlined that he hopes that Toyota will take leadership of these meetings as it is their program.
Jason emphasized that the goal is not for T-Ten to be a training program at Clark, but the department hopes to be a partner and co-organization in the development of technicians.  For that to happen, Jason stressed that the dealers and regional team need to be invested in the program and attend advisory committee meetings to provide input.
The committee discussed the best timing options for future meetings in terms of facilitating attendance by technicians.  Scott engaged the dealers in a discussion about scheduling options: it was agreed that a lunch meeting works better. In addition he advised that future meetings could be held at the regional center which may prove easier to reach for committee members.  This will be investigated as an option for the fall meeting.
Work plan 

Mike outlined that the work plan is new for committee but that it helps to set goals in instruction, curriculum etc.  The Faculty will focus on outcomes, and the committee can provide input with that.
In terms of equipment, Mike confirmed that the department is looking fairly good at present, but there are some aging tech-stream units.

Mike shared that he is not sure if the committee has seen the list of cars the department has available for faulting.  Jason continued that, in building a curriculum, the department may need access to a specific car with certain components etc.

Tooling – the committee discussed whether the receipt of a tool kit could be an incentive for students; but there were some concerns that this would be hard to monitor.

Following discussion, the committee also opted to add the following to the Work Plan, under the heading of Instructional Quality and Effectiveness:

Review Mentor Assessments – (Professionalism)

-
Discuss compensation

-
Discuss mentorship

-
Economic support during education

The committee emphasized the importance of relaying information about compensation and potential future earnings to students as an incentive for enrollment and completion. Scott mentioned to the group that in the Spokane area the dealers work together to rent an apartment near campus for students so that they can complete education
Aric proposed the possibility of some kind of loan structure offered by the dealerships that assists with living expenses for the three month intervals that students are not working. He continued that it is recognized that those who could really benefit from the T-Ten program are often individuals with families to support, and that can be a barrier to applying.
Scott emphasized that, even as a committee, the dealer representatives are somewhat tied by corporate considerations, but he has asked Kevin Booth for further information in this area.  

After these additions, David made a motion to approve the work plan as written, the motion was seconded by Grant and accepted unanimously
There was additional discussion on tooling: it was recognized that this is an expensive aspect of the program. There was a consensus amongst the committee that it was very important to recognize the need to protect the investment that Toyota makes in the program and students, and look to ways to ensure their completion and retention in the dealerships.

Recruitment Report 

The committee watched the 2 videos created as part of the recruitment drive, found here:

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=tIzMB2N3QU4
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=l2q6-oFjvio  (Univision Spanish vignette currently being aired)

Jason outlined that here are currently 13 students identified for next year’s class, with 4 additional students working in dealerships.  He highlighted that the commitment remains getting students into the dealerships, and that the committee could assist with recruitment as they have a wider network.  Jason outlined that high schools are the primary population to which he has access.  

Jason relayed that previous effective recruitment methods have been the dealerships advertising for the T-TEN.  The committee discussed the potential for in-dealer advertising: David bought up that he has approx. 150 customers in dealership a day that could be a potential pool for recruits. Methods considered included the creation of a pamphlet and website advertising.
The committee also discussed the strategies employed by Aric in his dealership in terms of modifying hourly wages and the way in which he highlights an attainable goal for students to reach.  This is essentially the kind of ‘pathway’ structure that Clark is emphasizing.  

The committee also agreed, at David’s suggestion, to form a sub-committee to work on an advertising pamphlet and recruitment structure.  This was proposed as a side meeting during the forthcoming Walla Walla program in July. 

David proposed the forming of a sub-committee to focus on recruitment and advertising options; the motion was seconded by Grant and unanimously approved.

ASEs

Jason then displayed the current ASE pass/fail ratios.  He bought up the discussion point that failure of certain ASEs does not automatically mean that a student does not have the potential of being a good B-level technician.

The committee strongly reiterated their position that the 3 ASEs must be passed as a minimum requirement as it was felt that otherwise the students would not pass conditions for being paid at the dealership and would also be unlikely to achieve certification.  With the emphasis on autonomous cars coming to the forefront, this basis of knowledge will become more essential.

David proposed the motion that success in the 3 designated ASEs remain the minimum requirement for success in the program.  This was seconded by Grant and unanimously approved.

New Business

Grant suggested that the college consider an NVH class so students have more knowledge in that area in terms of diagnosing issues. Scott outlined that NVH could almost be added to the transmission class so that that incorporates less dismantling of the gear box and more of a diagnosis of the drive shaft area. 

After a brief discussion, the committee elected David Powell as the new committee Chair, who will serve with Kerrie Keessee continuing as Vice Chair.  The nomination was approved unanimously.  

Follow Up

-Department will look into the possibility of an NVH class

-Dealers to form subcommittee to meet at July Walla Walla meeting to discuss advertising and recruitment strategies

Next Meeting date

The next meeting is scheduled for Thursday 13th October at 11.30am to be held at the regional Toyota office.  Nichola will connect with Scott to confirm arrangements.

David adjourned the meeting at 3.57pm

Prepared and submitted by Nichola Farron
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